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06.06.24

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As you may be aware, school attendance is currently a key focus for the Government and all schools are required to follow the statutory guidance.  
With this in mind, I am writing to you to notify you of the new statutory guidance from the Department for Education (DfE) coming into effect from August 19th 2024 (Working together to improve school attendance).
Holidays

Headteachers are no longer allowed to approve a holiday. All holidays will be unauthorised and the school must consider a fixed penalty notice for any holiday which last 5 days. These may be 5 days taken together or any 10 unauthorised sessions over a ten week period. Where an unauthorised holiday lasts 20 days or more, or if two unauthorised holidays are taken in a 12 month period, the local authority may refer the case for prosecution via the court. 
Exceptional Circumstances

Schools can grant a leave of absence for exceptional circumstances at their discretion. Requests for exceptional leave must be requested in advance of the leave being taken. Schools are then expected to consider each application individually taking into account the specific facts and circumstances and relevant background context behind the request. Generally, the DfE does not consider a holiday to be an exceptional circumstance. 

Authorised leave of absence cannot be given for children to attend protests during school hours. 

Fixed Penalty Notices
Fixed penalty notices will increase to £80 per parent per child for the first penalty issued. If a second fixed penalty notice is issued, this will increase to £160 per parent, per child. 
Only two fixed penalty notices will be issued within a 3 year period. If a further fixed penalty is triggered, the local authority will refer to the court for prosecution. 

Support 

We aim to support pupils in attending school as regularly as possible, and to work with you as families to overcome any barriers to this. We recognise that some children face particular challenges, and we are committed to supporting all our pupils as appropriate. Some of you have already discussed concerns with your child's teacher or a member of our Senior Leadership Team, if you wish to talk with a member of the attendance team then please contact the office for an appointment.

A copy of the guidance can be found on the school website or by following the link 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/65f1b048133c22b8eecd38f7/Working_together_to_improve_school_attendance__applies_from_19_August_2024_.pdf

Please note that these changes are not set by the school; all of the new guidance and rules are from the Department for Education and all schools are instructed to follow these.
Kind regards

Mrs Gould
Attendance lead / Deputy Headteacher 
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